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Progressive Rural Youth 
I admit that when I moved to Pownal from a 

suburban town I was a bit skeptical. I knew all 
the stereotypes about close-minded people in 
rural areas, though I also knew enough to 
know that they tended not to be true. 
However, I was still hesitant upon moving and 
in the first few months of living there. Because 
I commuted about half an hour to school I did 
not have much time to be involved in the 
community in Pownal. However, in the past 
few years I found there to be ample opportunity 
to become involved in the community of the 
town if one wishes. People come together to 
work on community projects and hold town 
meetings. Everyone's views are heard and 
deliberated. Because it is a small place, 
connections are able to be easily forged and 
for the most part people view each other 
respectfully as neighbors. Because of these 
factors there is an opportunity for community 
based organizing and coming together around 
issues that affect community members. 

I have worked on many "progressive" 
projects since I moved to Pownal. Most 
recently I organized a conference which, 

MRN Receives Gill Grant 

though it was held in Portland, brought 
together high school aged activists from 
several rural communities in southern, 
western, coastal and central Maine. The focus 
of this conference was grass roots organizing 
and activism with a focus on feminist and 
queer issues. I co-founded a group for young 
feminists called LIPP, which stands for Loud 
Intelligent Political People which involves 
people from all these areas of Maine as well. 
We often discuss the differences between 
taking action in more rural, as opposed to 
urban, communities. As a group, LIPP worked 
on the "No on One" campaign this past 
November working to involve youth and 
provide them with factual information which 
would encourage a "No" vote on the "partial 
birth" abortion issue. Our work targeted rural 
as well as urban communities. I have also 
been a member of my high school's 
gay/straight alliance for three years. Living in 
Pownal has shown me how my community can 
be active and made me realize that I am not 
alone in my community in taking action about 
issues I care about. 

Eleanor Whitney 

Thanks to the Gill Foundation for awarding MRN a grant in the amount 
of $7,500. 

The Gill Foundation operates three funding cycles annually. Grant 
proposals for the Gill Foundation and the Gay and Lesbian Fund for 
Colorado, and a list of all grant awards are available from the Gill 
Foundation's web site at www.gillfoundation.org. 

Tim Gill, Founder, Chairman and Chief Technology Officer of Quark, Inc., 
started the foundation in response to Colorado's Amendment 2, a 1992 
statewide ballot initiative that legalized discrimination based on sexual 
orientation. The Gill Foundation's mission is to serve as a catalyst and 
provide resources to communities in pursuit of social justice and equality 
while building awareness of the contributions LGBT people make to 
American society. The foundation's investment champions the ideal of a 
pluralistic, open society that values all and denies access to none. 

Have you moved? 
If you receive your newslet­
ter by mail, please notify us 
of any address change or 
seasonal mail stoppage, 
since we are charged for 
every newsletter that is 
returned. Thanks! 
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